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Subject:	A single market for philanthropy - helping unlock financial potential for non-profit organisations
In 2016, data compiled by the Donors and Foundations Networks in Europe (DAFNE) and analysed by the US Foundation Center indicated that there are more than 147 000 registered ‘public benefit foundations’ in Europe, with a combined annual expenditure of nearly EUR 60 billion. In 2017, a study published by the European Research Network on Philanthropy provided a comprehensive overview of philanthropic giving by households, corporations, public‑benefit foundations and charity lotteries in 20 European countries (19 EU Member States and Switzerland), based on data sources from 2013. It is estimated that charitable donations in these 20 countries amount to at least EUR 87.5 billion annually (a conservative estimate). As the work of philanthropy is transnational, it has to operate across borders and in collaboration with partners from all over Europe. Therefore, public benefit foundations need to be able to move capital freely across borders but, compared to internet platforms, which include ‘donate’ buttons, for example, philanthropic donation flows encounter fiscal and administrative barriers.
1.	What is the Commission doing to enable and facilitate cross-border flows of philanthropic capital in a risk-based and proportionate way?
2.	What is the Commission doing to promote tax justice, especially in view of foreign funding restrictions in some EU countries?
3.	What is the Commission doing to ensure that in cross‑border transfers non-profit organisations can benefit from the same tax advantages as donations to domestic foundations or projects financed by them?
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